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With the changing of the clocks, comes the realisation that autumn is well and
truly here and winter looms round the corner. However all in all we have had not too
bad a summer. A few frosty days now, to kill off the bugs in the garden and the year’s
rotation will be almost complete.

This month’s magazine is filled with useful information about the activities that go on in
Bottisham when the nights get longer, with reports from the many organisations we have. 

There are also the regular articles from ‘our correspondents’.
‘Sports Nut’ Gerry Daish with his view on more than just football. 
Tony Jolley recalls, in his varied piece, his memorable trip to Canada and Alaska. Having

been on the same train journey from Vancouver to Banff and Jasper, his article brings back
memories for me of a great holiday. We have friends in Canada who have also done ‘The
Canadian’, the full three and a half day train trip right across Canada, which would be an
experience. They have just done it for a second time as the first time they spent almost two days
looking out at nothing but falling snow!

On the subject of train and other forms of transport, Paddy James once again provides useful
information for travelling nearer to home.

To correspondence now. I am delighted to be able to publish further letters about our Doctor’s
surgery. Sometimes you feel you don’t get it all right. No sooner had I published last month, a
letter of comment about the dispensary at the surgery from an S. Bennett of Howlett Way than S.
Bennett of Beechwood Ave felt he had to reassure the pharmacy that HE had no complaint about
the service from the surgery and was not the same S Bennett. I prefer not to publish full addresses
in the magazine, although they need to be supplied. You will see that last month’s letter has, I am
pleased to say, provoked further correspondence with a very different view.

I was also delighted to receive a letter from Dr. Jonathon Higham in response to the letter
published last month. We are very lucky to have the benefit of a surgery right here in the village.
Sometimes we can take these things for granted. Many people in other villages have to travel
quite a distance to see a doctor and then some have to take their prescription even further.

Another plus that is available to us all is the Bottisham Medical Practice Patients’ Group,
which provides a very useful source of information every month in this magazine. They can also
be a contact point for information.

Other activities featured include Christmas fairs for your early Christmas shopping, but before
that there are several activities revolving round Armistice Sunday which this year falls on the 9th.

Fund raising events by The Royal British Legion Social Club include a Dinner with
entertainment on the Saturday before and a Race night on the Saturday after Armistice Day. All
funds raised during this time go to the Poppy appeal.

On Tuesday 11th Nov. itself at 11.00am., there is always a gathering at the village sign
opposite the church to observe the two minute silence. If you are unable to go to the service
on the Sunday, which this year is at Bottisham, you will be welcome for the short
observance on the Tuesday.

Finally don’t forget the 5th November when the usual whizzes and bangs will be heard.
Whether you are out at one of the organised Bonfire parties, or doing your own thing in the back
garden, wrap up warm and stay safe. 

Also bear in mind that pets, whether cats, dogs or horses, do not appreciate them in the same
way that we do.

Back next month with the year end magazine Peter Walker
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We will have music for Ballroom, Latin American and popular Sequence dancing.
The cost is £10 per couple, which includes interval tea/coffee. You are welcome
to bring along your own refreshments. There is ample parking on site. For further
information please contact: Frank and Sue Hancocks, 01638 741159 or check
out our website: www.letsdanceclub.org.uk
*Let’s Dance Club is a “not for profit” organisation established to provide dances for the community.
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Come and join us dancing on Saturday evenings 
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Based in Bottisham Primary School grounds,
we offer lots of fun & structured play with 
caring qualified staff in a safe environment.

Playgroup for 2½ years onwards
Sessions run on a Monday,Tuesday,Thursday and
Friday morning, 9am – 12noon and afternoons
12.15 – 3.15pm depending on demand. £8.00 per session.

Pre-playgroup for 2 to 2½ years
Creative play sessions for 2 to 2½ year olds with 
their mums, dads or childminders every Wednesday
morning 9.15 – 11.15am.  £6.50 per session

Places now available, please call 01223 813226 for more information!

Saplings Pre-school Playgroup

Half term already! We’ve had a great start to the school year at Saplings and the new
children have done well to settle in to their new routine. It’s a daunting time for little ones,
especially if it’s their first time away from Mum & Dad. Pat and the team have been busy
helping the children make Autumn leaves and fruits for ourwall display and pasta
caterpillars to take home, taking inspiration from The Very Hungry Caterpillar. 

Thanks to everyone who came along to the bouncy castle - hope you all had fun! We
have more dates planned for bouncy castle fun, so watch this space! With Christmas just
around the corner, why not bring your budding young artists to our Christmas Craft
Workshop on Saturday 6th December at the Playhut - let the kids have a go at making
their own decorations, cards or gifts for the festive season! (10am - 12pm, cost will be
around £3 per child, all ages welcome, adult supervision required).

We’re also still collecting for Bags to School, so please drop off any unwanted clothes
and bedding etc to the Playhut for our collection on 21st November. As a charity, we really
depend on fundraising like this to keep the playgroup going! The Saplings Committee

The House closes for the season on 2 November – but it promises to be a very busy winter
as we undertake a major restoration of the Newmarket Corridor, which includes Lord
Fairhaven’s bedroom, bathroom and the bedroom where Queen Elizabeth, the Queen
Mother, stayed when she was a guest of Lord Fairhaven. Over time, textiles have faded,
carpets have become worn and the clocks stopped ticking. In the past year the House team
have undertaken considerable research to identify the original paint schemes, carpets and
textiles, which will be restored or replaced. Conservation is not a cheap business; the
conservation of Lord Fairhaven’s bed alone will cost an estimated £10,000.

During the winter period the House team will be running conservation tours –
showcasing the work undertaken by our expert conservators. Tours run Tuesdays – Friday
at 12noon & 1.30pm. Tickets are available from reception when you arrive.

The exterior redecoration of Lode Mill is over-running due to the combination of
additional work which needs to be undertaken and the recent wet weather which is not ideal
for painting – hopefully the mill should look fantastic for Winter Lights which starts at the
end of the month. This year’s Winter Lights runs for three weekends starting on Friday 28
November. Tickets (Adults £11.50 Children £8 Family Ticket £35) are available from the
NT Box Office on 0844 249 1895.

At Wicken we have a Christmas Decorations Workshop on Friday & Saturday 21 &
22 November, with sessions from 10-12.30pm or 1.30 – 4pm. The workshop will be led by
local weaver, Nadine Anderson, who will teach you how to make traditional decorations out
of willow and rush. Tickets £18 (including materials) are available from the NT Box Office.
Our ever popular Father Christmas at the Fen- runs at weekends from Saturday 6 –
Sunday 21 December. Tickets £6.95 are selling fast - so please book ASAP to avoid
disappointment via the Visitor Centre on 01353 720274. 

Anglesey Abbey and Wicken Fen
Hilton Park Care Centre

Christmas Fair
Saturday 29th November 2014

2.00pm - 4.00pm

Stal ls include

Grand Raffle • Quiz • Tombola

Jewellery • Xmas cakes & refreshments • Craft stall • 

Wreaths & Christmas decorations • Avon • Aloe Vera 

• Phoenix Cards • Sales stall

£1 in the bucket (large Cash prize to be won)

50p entrance also enters you into the door prize raffle
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Copy deadline for next issue is 14 November.

Please send material to the editor at cresset@bottishampc.org.uk

Have you thought of advertising your business in The Cresset? 

Email the Editor for details: cresset@bottishampc.org.uk 

Holy Trinity,  Bottisham  -  Services in November 2014

Sunday 2nd  11 a.m. Holy Communion Revd Elizabeth Caswell

Wednesday 5th 8 p.m. Compline by Candlelight led by Dr Sarah Maxwell

Sunday 9th 10.50 a.m. Remembrance Sunday Service Revd Sue Giles

Sunday 16th 8 a.m. Holy Communion (Book of Common Prayer)

Revd Lawrie Marsh

11 a.m. Morning Prayer Dr Sarah Maxwell

Sunday 23th No service in Bottisham

10 a.m. Benefice Communion in Lode

Sunday 30th 11 a.m. Holy Communion Revd Sue Giles

The Remembrance Sunday Service this year is the  joint service with Lode and Quy, at which

the Royal British Legion will be on parade. Note the earlier start! Details of other services in

the Benefice are on the notice board in the church.
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The Royal British Legion Social Club

The Royal British Legion, Bottisham & District Branch,
31 Downing Close, Bottisham, Cambridge CB25 9BA

Tel. 01223 812063  www.britishlegion.org.uk/branches/bottisham

10.50am.
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Copy deadline for next issue is 14 November.

Please send material to the editor at cresset@bottishampc.org.uk

Have you thought of advertising your business in The Cresset? 

Email the Editor for details: cresset@bottishampc.org.uk 

The friendly and informal knitting and stitching group for the Anglesey villages, has
changed location. Following the closure of Lode Social Club, we have found a warm
welcome and good lighting at the Black Horse, Swaffham Bulbeck. We meet on odd-dated
Tuesdays of the month at 8pm and can be found in the conservatory or at the back of the
restaurant area. Upcoming meetings are November 11th and 25th.

This year has been an active one for the group. You may have seen our handiwork at
Anglesey Abbey in March, in support of cycling in Cambridgeshire and in particular the
Lode-Quy cycle path. Many of the items were used again on the Tour de France route and
we also contributed mini-jerseys for the Cambridge bunting. We have continued our support
for the Lode-Quy path by making and selling pompom handlebar decorations at various
local events. 

But most meetings are spent working on our own projects and many have come to
fruition in the last few months - an intricate crochet shawl, a cross-stitch birth sampler,
several Easter chicks, cardigans and scarves for adults and children. Some of us are
accomplished at our craft, others are complete beginners, and all are still learning from each
other's knowledge and skill. 

So whether you are experienced or would like to learn something new, you are more
than welcome to join us. 

www.angleseyinstitches.wordpress.com • www.facebook.com/angleseyinstitches
Catherine Onley & Clare Wilkes

Anglesey in Stitches

Thank you to everyone who has in the past donated their bags of unwanted clothes, sheets,
curtains etc. We are again appealing for you all to come forward and have a good wardrobe
clearance so we can again raise as much money as we can for our November collection. 

Bags 2 School was founded in 2001 and works with over 20,000 schools throughout the
UK collecting unwanted items to be sold to export. Schools are paid approx £400 / £450
per tonne and all money raised will go to benefit the pupils of Bottisham Primary School.

THE COLLECTION DATE IS NOVEMBER 13TH and you can leave bags outside
the care takers house situated in the School Grounds or ring (07764589869) for collection.

Don't forget even if you miss the deadline we continuously collect bags throughout the
year ready for our April collection.

Many thanks everyone (clothes, shoes, sheets, blankets, soft toys).......remember it's for
the benefit of our Children. Trevor Ball

Bags 2 School
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• Drains Unblocked Fast

• Toilets, Baths and Sinks

• Guttering and Downpipes

• Drain repairs and CCTV Surveys

• High Pressure Water Jetting

• Domestic and industrial

• All Work Guaranteed

Facebook or Face-to-face?

I don’t want to sound like a Grumpy Old Man, but I don’t really get the social media craze. 
The way people quite happily share all sorts of stuff about their lives; what they eating, or

drinking, or thinking, at any given moment. The accumulation of hundreds of ‘friends’, most of
whom they have never met. How do we define friendship these days?

Before I go any further, I have to confess that I do have a Facebook account, although I hardly
ever think to use it and don’t really know what to do with it anyway. I can never think of anything
I consider interesting enough to post! Even less do I understand Twitter. Although I’m a keen
birdwatcher, I don’t Tweet! (Sorry!)

It is concerning to me that social media can also be used in such anti-social ways, with
‘trolling’ and cyber-bullying being so widespread, sometimes with serious consequences.

I know it isn’t all bad, and that things like Facebook can be great for keeping in touch with
relatives and friends who live in far-flung places and with whom we might otherwise lose contact.

Who writes letters any more? Before computers and email my handwriting used to be quite
good, now it has seriously deteriorated, and not just because I’m getting old! I hardly ever pick
up a pen, I just hammer a keyboard.

I was thinking this morning about Paul’s letters, in the New Testament, to the young churches
scattered throughout the Roman Empire. Written by hand and carried over hundreds of miles;
then read out loud, memorised and copied and passed on. Letters which are still full of rich
meaning, significance and relevance today. What are the odds of anyone reading my emails, or
even this article, in 2 years time, let alone 2000 years?

In some respects, those letters and those early church communities were the first social media.
Groups of people of all kinds sharing their lives together, making friendships, with an
unprecedented degree of intimacy, and crossing social and geographical barriers to do so. All
connected by a common desire to follow Jesus. It is that same connection which still unites
Christians today.

And so, my favoured social medium is the church, in particular RE:NEW, where real, rather
than virtual, friendships are to be found, along with mutual support, encouragement, and quite a
lot of fun! We’d like to Invite you to come and try RE:NEW; you never know, you might Like
us, and we’d love to Add you as Friends !

Peter Wells.

RE:NEW Services in November 2014.

2nd 10.30am RE:NEW The Bigger Picture (Bottisham Primary School)
With Holy Communion

9th 10.30am RE:NEW Café style (at the School)
6.20pm Traditional service. (Lode Chapel)

16th 10.30am RE:NEW The Bigger Picture (at the School)
23rd 10.30am RE:NEW The Bigger Picture (at the School)

6.20pm Traditional service. (Great Wilbraham Chapel)
30th 10.30am RE:NEW The Bigger Picture (at the School)
Beginning our new series: ‘Songs of Advent’.

For more information about any of the activities of RE:NEW please contact
Rev. Keith Morrison on C.813055 or Peter Wells on C.812388.

Email: pandawells@cheerful.com Or visit our website at www.re-new.me.uk

RE:NEW
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ANGLIA TREE CARE
LARGE ENOUGH TO COPE • SMALL ENOUGH TO CARE

80% of our work is via recommendations
tree surGerY & feLLinG • HedGe maintenance

stumP GrindinG • fuLLY QuaLified
fuLLY insured • 24/7 service
all work carried out to Bs 3998

free estimates Given within 7 days

tel. 01223 424454 • info@anGLiatreecare.co.uk

M E M B E R
Guild of master craftsmen
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HARRISONS OF BURWELL LTD
(Previously N. E. & S. Harrison)

N.C.S.
BRUSH ELECTRIC SWEEP

ALL CHIMNEYS SWEPT

l BIRDS NESTS REMOVED

l OIL&GAS BOILERS

l SOLID FUEL, STOVES FITTED

l SMOKE PRESSURE TESTING

l INSECT MESH, POTS, COWLS

l FLUE LINERS SUPPLIED & FITTED

l BIRD GUARDS & TERMINAL FITTED

l GUTTERS CLEANED & REPAIRED

l GENERAL PLUMBING WORK

FOR FREE QUOTE CALL 

07824 727277 or 01638 662760
EMAIL

NCS.NEWMARKET@YAHOO.CO.UK
WEBSITE

www.ncsnewmarket.co.uk 

*Send text or e-mail for 10% discount
Answers within an hour. • Waiting time approx. 1-2 weeks

VERY CLEAN • Public liability insurance
- Competitive rates -

OvenPad
Cleaning Services

I will professionally & efficiently

clean ovens, ranges, Agas, 

ceramic hobs, extractors,

microwaves and BBQs.

It’s a dirty job, why

not give me a call?

Contact Paddy Kelly on

Tel: 01638 742703

Mob: 07752 631343

Email: info@ovenpad.com

Website: www.ovenpad.com
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FIREWORKS and bonfires can be plenty of fun for all the family to enjoy. 
The Fire Service recommends going to an organised firework display instead of holding one

at home.
However, if you do use fireworks or light a bonfire at home, we would ask residents to take

on board our safety advice to ensure that it is just their fireworks that go off with a bang !
• Keep fireworks in a closed box and always follow the instructions.
• Light them at arms length using a taper and stand well back. 
• Never go back to a lit firework. 
• Never put fireworks in your pocket or throw them. 
• Do not light bonfires in unsuitable weather, particularly in windy conditions. 
• Do not leave bonfires unattended. 
• Build bonfires well clear of buildings, fences and hedgerows. 
• Never use flammable liquids to start a fire, and never burn dangerous rubbish such as

aerosols, paint, foam furniture, rubber tyres, or batteries. 
• Before you light the bonfire, check that children and animals are not hiding inside and that

children are a safe distance away. 
• Keep ALL pets safely indoors.

Michael White

To find out if you are eligible for a free home fire safety check, call 0800 917 99 94.
www.cambsfire.gov.uk • www.facebook.com/cambsfrs

WOULD YOU LIKE YOUR CARPETS 
OR UPHOLSTERY CLEANED?

HAYDEN IS LOCAL TO THE AREA,
OFFERING FREE QUOTATIONS 
AND ADVICE.

HAYDEN
THE CLEANING SPECIALIST

MErryWooD

8 LODE RD., BOTTISHAM CB25 9DJ
01223 813766 OR 07919 561665

Volunteer in an Oxfam shop and you can learn new things, meet new
people and help lift lives for good. • The Oxfam Bookshop in Newmarket

currently needs volunteers. If you would like to help, 
call the shop on 01638 666060.
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IN STITCHES
A NEW GroUP

If you love 
Knitting, Crochet, or Sewing, 

or would like to learn,
come along and join us!

Queens Court
1st Tuesday of each Month  

7pm – 9pm

For further details call 
Pat on 811498 

or 
Miriam 813548

SN Handyman Services
A friendly and reliable service for all 

your general home and garden maintenance. 

▶Painting & Decorating (interior/exterior) ▶Garden Maintenance ▶Tiling & Glass

Splashbacks ▶Gutters Cleared & Repaired ▶Power Washing Patios ▶Sealant

Replacement (bathroom/kitchen) ▶Curtain Poles & Blinds 

▶Flat Pack Furniture (assembly) ▶Shelf Fitting ▶Small Glazing 

▶Conservatory Cleaning ▶and more…!

Free estimates & advice given on all work

References available upon request.

P l e a s e  C a l l  

Steven Newton ▶07713 859712 ▶01223 813701
Bay Tree Cottage ▶74 High St ▶Swaffham Bulbeck
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SPECIALISTS IN THE HOME, WORKPLACE, COMMERCIAL
AND THE FARMING COMMUNITY

Mice • Rats. Moles • Rabbits • squirrels • Wasps • Insects 
Birds • Foxes • Deer management

HONEY BEE COLLECTION SERVICE

Tel. BURWell 01638 741616
Free Surveys 24/7 service

www.apc-pest-control.co.uk email: arksg@live.co.uk

aPC Pest Control
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John Webster from Herbal Haven spoke at our September meeting. His small holding is at
the end of a long lane near Saffron Walden and many years ago when he had a glut of
potatoes he sold them from the side of the main road together with small amounts of herbs.
This was successful so he ventured into attending shows selling herbs, travelling far and
wide and now attends at least 150 shows in the summer months. He attends most major
shows with the exception of Harrogate where they insist that all plants should be in litre
pots. He uses smaller pots so that he is able to offer 130 varieties. He brought many unusual
herbs for sale to members and also sells by mail order.

Thanks must go to Jennifer Clark and her group of helpers who arranged a successful
Gardening Show. Richard Ayres MBE opened the event and presented awards at the end of
the afternoon. Several awards were won by non-members and the winner of the Abbey
National Cup for the most points in the show was presented to Julia Green. This was a good
community event and further details can be found on the Gardening Club website.

Our next meeting is on Tuesday 25th November at 7.30pm in the Poppy lounge at The
Legion, when David Butler will show slides of a recent holiday.

New members are welcome to attend.

Bottisham And District Gardening Club

Copy deadline for the next issue is 14 November. 
Please send material to the editor 

at cresset@bottishampc.org.uk
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Many people have commented that the traffic calming has made the situation in the village
much better. Vehicles in Bell Road and Tunbridge Lane are slowing down and drivers are
thinking about the speed they are travelling at. There are still road signs to be installed on
Bell Road. The County Council are awaiting delivery of these signs and will then complete
the project. There were some initial complaints: these have now subsided as people have
become used to the bumps. The scheme has taken a good deal longer than we expected but
Cllr Altham thanked Tony Jolley for his hard work on the traffic calming and his liaisons with
the County Council. 

At our October meeting the Clerk reported that there have been concerns from several
residents over the parking on Bell Road as you drive away from the High Street. There are
often several vehicles parked here where the road is on a slight bend. It is therefore difficult
to pass these vehicles and be able to see what is coming the other way from the A1303.
Sometimes there have been up to 10 vehicles parked here which has meant cars having to
reverse back down the road as they haven’t enough time to overtake before another vehicle
comes along. This has been reported to the PCSO but, as is often the case, especially with
parking outside of the shops, the vehicles weren’t there when they visited the area . After a
near miss myself the other evening, we would like to ask all residents to consider the safety
of their parking and encourage visiting tradesmen to do the same. If any residents have an
issue with parking please contact your PCSO as this is a police matter.

The footpath round the moat at Ox Meadow has, after much correspondence, been tidied
up by David Wilson Homes and is looking very nice. The broken barriers by the drainage
ditch have still not been replaced and we are still chasing this with another department of
David Wilson Homes. You will recall that discussions on further development at this site
stalled after the developer wanted to put an application in for 100 dwellings. This was
withdrawn and discussions are once again moving forward for the original plan of 50
dwellings. Once a planning application has been submitted it will be displayed for the
community to have the opportunity to view and make comment.

You will be aware that the Parish Council has for some time been seeking a site for a new
cemetery. As well as proximity to the village and ease of access, our enquiry has also had to
take into account potential flooding, environmental pollution and ease/cost of purchase.
Much of the village is low-lying and has a number of springs and watercourses flowing
through it, which precludes some sites on the grounds that the water table is too close to the
surface. Other potential sites are considered too far away or have existing permission for
industrial uses and/or potential for housing – which would make them prohibitively costly to
purchase. 

After extensive research, the Council has identified an area of just over two acres of
agricultural land to the south side of Lode Rd on the edge of the village. The area is owned
by the National Trust, who have indicated a willingness to co-operate if a Compulsory
Purchase Order (C.P.O) is made on the land. Trust provisions prevent the National Trust
making a free sale of land.

To that end, at our next Parish Council meeting on 3rd November, the Council will seek
to pass a resolution requesting East Cambs District Council to implement the compulsory
purchase of the land - the Parish Council does not, in itself, have authority to exercise a
C.P.O. The area will provide ample space for burials for the next 100 years or so. Clearly part
of the land will not initially be required for burial purposes and this could be used to benefit
the village in other ways. As completion of the purchase approaches, the Council will carry

Parish Council Report out a consultation with the village as to how the spare land could be best used in the short to
medium term.

A working party will be created which would consist of residents and parish councillors
to discuss the best use for the community.

It is possible that you have questions you would like to discuss with the Council about
the purchase. There are 15 minutes available at the start of every Council meeting for
questions from the public. Could we encourage you to avail yourself of this opportunity, or
to contact the Council before-hand with any questions you may have. It should be
remembered that we are at a very early stage. The District Council need to establish
ownership of land, investigate legal interests and title deeds etc. before any maps can be
drawn up and costs discussed. 

At this time of year we ask any club or society in need of some extra funding to make
contact with us. We have a nominal fund available each year to provide grant funding. Please
see the advertisement in the Cresset.

Finally, one of our parish councilors Mr Mark Heider has decided to resign to concentrate
on other commitments. We thank him for his work over the past year and wish him well. We
now have 2 vacancies and urge any resident who would like to get more involved in the
village they live in to contact either myself or our Chair, Christine Bryant.

PC PLANNING NOTES

• 14/00905/FUL 83 Jenyns Close. Conversion of garage into dining rorm and replace utility room
roof with felt; NEW APPLICATION

• 14/00664/FUL 69 High Street. Extension and alteration of existing property, following
demolition of rear conservatory to allow subdivision of single dwelling into two separate
dwellings; APPLICATION APPROVED BY ECDC

• 14/00705/FUL Chalk Barn, Hare Park, Six Mile Bottom. Single storey side extension to existing
house and associated alterations; APPLICATION APPROVED BY ECDC

• 14/00740/FUL 85 High Street Proposed garage, food and waste store; APPLICATION
APPROVED BY ECDC

• 14/00814/FUL 14 Pound Close Part 1st floor and part single storey front and side extensions;
APPLICATION APPROVED BY ECDC

• 14/00617/FUL 11 Trinity Close. Demolition of a range of timber sheds and lean to’s and
construction of a new ground floor side extension. APPLICATION APPROVED BY ECDC

BOTTISHAM PARISH COUNCIL

TO ALL LOCAL CLUBS, SOCIETIES AND GROUPS
DO YOU WISH TO CLAIM SOME FUNDING FOR THE NEXT FINANCIAL

YEAR COMMENCING APRIL 2015?

APPLICATION FORMS AVAILABLE FROM:-
Parish Clerk – Mrs Claire Fullwood

Tel: 07914 219732 e-mail clerk@bottishampc.org.uk

FORMS TO BE COMPLETED AND RETURNED 
BY FRIDAY 2nd January 2015

(PC Notes continued.)

(continued next page.)
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Electrician
J.W.Electrical

Competitive Prices
Free Estimates
Fast Friendly

Service
Part P Approved for
Building Regulations

07804 896861
01223 574262

GERMAN
LANGUAGE
COACHING

Native German Speaker
Qualified Teacher

Coaching to GCSE level

Karin Hulme 812669

ALAN R. COOPER 
BSc(Hons)Pod. M.Ch.S

Podiatrist/Chiropodist• Newmarket
(Est. RC Cooper SR Ch.1934)

Routine Chiropody & Home Visits
Ingrown Toenails by Local Analgesia 

& Footwarts by Cryosurgery (freezing)
Briomechanical Assessment + Orthosis

Instruments sterilised by Autoclave

TELEPHONE 01638 662840
4 Market St., Newmarket CB8 8EE

Copy deadline 

for the next issue 

is 14 November.

Please send material 

to the editor at

cresset@bottishampc.org.uk

GCse Maths Tutor

Ben Horwood Ma

22 Woodditton Rd

Newmarket

01638 662079

07753 264135
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Carpentry Services

TONY MARTIN

Over 30 years experience

Any carpentry jobs

undertaken — BIG or small

Call Tony 
for a free estimate

Tel: 01223 812786

(Bottisham)

Mobile: 07767475987

IF YOU HAVE ANYTHING TO SELL OR WANT TO BUY OR EVEN TO SWAP, THEN

THIS PAGE IS YOURS TO USE.Please e-mail details of item, price and landline phone

number to the Editor at the Cresset. E-mail details to Cresset@Bottishampc.org.uk. Entries

by 12th of the month for next months issue. Max 5 items.

DESCRIPTION PRICE TEL

26” TECHNICA LCD flat screen TV, excellent condition £40 811597

Small Double 4ft Ivory Divan Bed on Coasters £30 812363

Willowbrook Sensopaedic Mattress 4ft.     ( Both for £ 50) £30 812363

Round black (Nero bon accord) granite top table with chrome legs 

(from John Lewis) 68 cm diameter, 74cm high. VGC. £30 813583

BEKO  upright frost free freezer  7 cu.ft. V.G.C.                                   £50 813243

3 tier glass and chrome TV corner table. As new. Suit LCD TV £25ono 811402

Black square modern design coal scuttle £10ono 811402

Girls Mountain Bike 14in Frame V.G.C pink/purple £20 811450

Golf Clubs - 2 woods, 10 irons and bag £40.00 ono 812806

Travel Bags (4) - various sizes + rucksack     £20.00 812806

Bedside Cabinet (Pine) £10.00 812806

Chest of Drawers (Mahogany)  Offers 812806

Garden Table (Teak) & 6 chairs Offers 812806

Sales, Wants and Swaps

• The awards (medals and certificates) for the summer reading challenge the Mythical Maze
were given on 27th September to 20 plus readers mixed boys and girls. The prize for the
completion was won by Joe Struthers. Congratulations to them all.

• Good quality books will be on sale sale at the College Christmas Market on Sunday 
30th November. 

• We have booked a Library Quiz evening 31st January 2015 at the Royal British Legion.

• We have one volunteer currently being trained and another is on the possible list. If you
are interested please let any volunteer know. It is for a 2 hour period twice a month and
training is given

• We have received another large donation from the Bottisham Charities Board and will be
buying some Large Print and Talking Books soon.

• The Christmas Quiz will be available soon from the Library

• New members are most welcome and it only costs £1 to join the association. 

Sylvia Overton

Bottisham Community Library Asssociation
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Sterling Farm, Heath Road, Swaffham Prior, CB25 0LA
Phone/Fax: 01638 745564 • Mobile: 07889 043838

e-mail: kim.sheldrick@virgin.net

Still no National Express timetables at the bus shelters on Newmarket High St. and no further
response from the company regarding stopping at the A1303/High St. bus stop, as Whippet
do, but what fun to see the same bus stop on The One Show recently on TV when they
explored the uses of the oldies bus pass. They instigated a race between two couples using
their bus passes with one couple coming from Stevenage and one from Ipswich to
Cambridge. They had to meet up at Chocolat in Cambridge and it was more or less a tie.
They were shown researching the bus timetables and then their trip was followed. The
Ipswich couple ended up taking the 11 from Bury St. Edmunds and – you have guessed it!
– sailed right past our stop on the main road. The programme was exploring the effects if the
bus passes were withdrawn. Many people now get out and about who otherwise would stay
at home. There were 152,000 signatures on a petition to Downing St. 

The Imperial War Museum at Duxford recently hosted a Showbus rally – hundreds of
buses from all over the world, including New Zealand and Hong Kong, were on display. It
is believed to be the world’s biggest bus rally and was to mark the 60th anniversary of the
Routemaster bus. The new model Routemaster was available - climb aboard!

The man who introduced the Oystercard, Jay Walder, is now running the Crossrail project
– 62 miles of the route, 26 miles of new tunnelling beneath London at a cost of £14.8 bn. and
with 10,000 people working on the project. This is the most significant London project since
permission was granted to the Metropolitan Railway in 1853 to run trains underground.  It
could be extended into Hertfordshire. Mr. Osborne has also talked of a Crossrail of the North
– linking places such as Manchester, Leeds, Sheffield and Newcastle. Prosperity could be
improved and benefits cut - justifying the cost of perhaps £15 billion.

There is hope once more that the Oxford/Cambridge rail route could be re-established.
Dr. Beeching cut so many very useful services and the Private Eye columnist, Dr. B. Ching,
writes useful articles of interest to rail passengers. A recent one studied the effect of rail
franchises as opposed to the former unified services. The state-owned East Coast line has
given the taxpayer £235m in profits, a 12% increase on last year.

Stagecoach is now running a coach service called Megabus – it seems to cover Norwich
and Cambridge and has been spotted in Newmarket. It has cheap fares. See Megabus.com.

The guided busway continues to have problems. It has cost the County Council
£319,OOO to research the faults situation and now will cost an estimated £31 milliion. Bam
Nuttall is to be presented with the bill.

Cityjet are suspending their services to Amsterdam and Dublin – just after last month I
mentioned that Marshalls was now connected to the world.

Line closures are sad but lack of passengers often makes it a necessity. There is a SNCF
200 mile line towards the Mediterranean and to Beziers which is under threat. It is a six and
a half-hour single track train ride – a 19th century line which plunges straight through the
Massif Central in France, climbing and falling, diving through tunnels, clinging to gorges and
clattering across Gustave Eiffel’s amazing Viaduc de Garabit of 1880. Michael Portillo in his
TV programmes has boosted interest in train journeys. One of Europe’s best kept rail secrets
is the Euskotren to San Sebastian and Bilbao in Northern Spain. It is called The Mole as it
burrows through hills – it stops at every town and village and takes twice as long as the main
line but it costs half as much for being twice as nice. 

Rail info: 08457 48 49 50  • Traveline: 0871 200 22 33
Happy travelling! Paddy James

Public Transport Matters



Dear Editor,

I note with interest the recent article written by S. Bennett, regarding the excellent
Bottisham Medical Practice. I will also point out that it is not by my friend S. Bennett. 

Of course changes have been made and all change is difficult but we have to be patient
patients with patience!

I have lived in different areas in this country and have found Bottisham to be the most
efficient, up to date, and easy to access for GP appointments. We can have blood tests as
soon as possible, we can access blood tests in Cambridge now, the first in the country to
enable this...(the said place is in Sainsbury's Editor, but I may not be able to advertise, feel
free to edit).(I doubt they’d sue, Ed.)

I have recently had a health scare and was fast tracked from GP to Addenbrooke's
Hospital, a hospital of great renown. As my mother who recently passed away with the
same disease had been in Addenbrooke's I was not at all phased by this. It was brisk,
efficient and friendly. In and out in an hour. (that included travelling from this village)

Later that same day I had a discussion with my preferred GP, reviewed options,
discussed treatment (which thankfully, was not needed) and was given a new prescription
which was efficiently dispensed in a matter of minutes. What is not to like, everyone gives
a smile in the practice and it is clean and ambient.

There is a walking group, there is Heart Start and there is a Patients Participation Group.
As they say, if you see someone without a smile, give them one yourself.

K Gray 

Dear Editor,

In the dispensary at Bottisham Medical Practice, we strive to provide an excellent
service at all times and as such welcome constructive feedback. We were therefore
disappointed to read Mr or Ms S. Bennett’s letter to you in your last edition. 

The letter seems to be based on a misunderstanding about what is involved in
dispensing medication which could have been clarified if they had spoken to any member
of our dispensary team. 

When a patient drops off their repeat prescription slip or makes an online request a new
prescription has to be generated by the dispensary staff, then checked and signed by a
doctor before a dispenser is permitted by law to actually take a medicine off the shelf and
dispense it. As in pharmacies and other dispensaries, medicines are not always held in stock
and although we have twice daily deliveries there can be further delay before a medicine is
dispensed. For this reason we ask for 48 hours to dispense the medicine to ensure that it is
ready when the patient returns to collect it. 48 hours turnaround is the industry standard and
is in line with the National Pharmaceutical Association and Care Quality Commission
standards. 

Drugs are potentially dangerous when used inappropriately and it would be unsafe as
well as illegal to simply take a medicine off the shelf on presentation of a repeat medication
slip without any safety checks or proper authorisation by a clinician. 

We would be delighted to discuss this further with Mr or Ms Bennett if they would like
to contact Mrs Beverley Weller-Lewis, our Dispensary Manager at the surgery.

We would like to reassure our patients that all processes and systems are in place for
their care and safety.

Dr Jonathan Higham 
On behalf on the partners at Bottisham Medical Practice
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PAINTING AND

DECORATING

PROPERTY

AND GARDEN

MAINTENANCE

CALL STEVE

on
01223 812434

or
Mobile 07445 459957

To the Editor
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1st Bottisham Scout Group
Hiring Service

Bottisham Scout Headquarters is available for hire for 
children’s parties, dance lessons, meetings, keep-fit, 

jumble sales, drama, music practice sessions etc.

For hall hire contact Adam Paul 
adampaul@btopenworld.com • 01223 813531 •  MOB 07841 930065

We also have a trailer and a trailer tent available for hire.
For equipment hire contact Peter Terry: 812684 
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Did anyone see the Bottisham connection when Cambridge United announced the
appointment of their new Chief Executive in October? Jeremy ‘Jez’ George, formerly
United’s Youth Coach, First Team Manager, Director of Football, fundraiser extraordinaire,
and once described by Dion Dublin as the ‘heart and soul of the club’, took over the day to
day running of United to complete a remarkable rise from grass roots to the Football League.

Jez began his career as a teenager in the mid-1980s playing in goal for Bottisham before
being snapped up by Cambs Premier high-flyers, Philips, where he had the dubious
pleasure of attempting to cover for your scribe’s mistakes in the back four for seven years!
Modesty does not permit me to number the trophies we picked up in that time, but having
cleaned up at county level, Jez, already a keen youth coach, moved up to play in higher
leagues, including a spell at Cambridge City, before ‘retiring’ into full time coaching, first
at City, then at Cambridge United.

I’m sure all locals, especially those who remember him as a raw youngster in Bottisham
colours, will join me in wishing him every success in his new role at The Abbey.

Talking of football management, what on earth is this new clamour for the ‘Rooney Rule’
all about? Even Greg Dyke, the FA Chairman, has jumped on the political correctness
bandwagon to appease the agitators recently. Now it won’t surprise you to know that I am all
for equal rights, but I think the argument to follow American Football’s NFL is deeply flawed.

In a nutshell, the Rooney Rule requires teams to interview at least one ethnic minority
candidate for head coaching positions. A number of players, pundits, and (failed) ethnic
minority managers in England, including Rio Ferdinand, Garth Crooks, Chris Hughton and
Paul Ince, have talked up a storm based on the fact that, currently, there are only two black
managers out of 92 teams in the professional football league, and they claim the rule has
transformed the fortunes of African Americans in the NFL. 

Admittedly this is a poor representation when you consider how many BME players,
both English and foreign, are currently active in professional football. However, one
wonders just how many have not only the qualifications and the track record, but also the
desire to secure the top jobs in the English game. The two who are in post – Chris Powell at
Huddersfield and Keith Curle at Carlisle – are both English, but of course many of the black
players in the game are not, and perhaps have no intention of hanging around after making
their millions, to serve their apprenticeship as managers in the lower reaches of the league.

I am not convinced that doors are closed to the minorities. There are plenty of foreign
managers in the game after all… just look at the Premier League. Clubs simply go out into
the world and employ the best they can afford. And just what constitutes an ethnic minority
anyway? Is it simply the depth of someone’s tan? How does it tie up with nationality? (Are
we soon to campaign for Eastern European or Asian rights as their numbers grow in our
international ‘domestic’ game?) How far back in family history would we go? My children’s
children could have a black grandmother, three white grandparents, white skin and blonde
hair… would they qualify for a fast-track to the interview panel? What a nonsense!

I simply do not see that forcing clubs to put the names of brown-skinned coaches on
interview short lists for jobs is going to make much difference. After 11 years of the Rooney
Rule in the NFL, they currently have 4 black head coaches out of a possible 32. Big deal! I
believe that equality will wash through in the end, as the gradual positive shift in culture –
that is already well under way in business and the professions – encourages black and ethnic
minorities to see themselves as leaders of men. Until that happens I think that market forces
will do very nicely thank you without any help from American style law enforcement.

Thoughts of a Sports Nut

(Continued on page 49.)
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12 High Street Bottisham Cambridge CB25 9DA
Tel: 01223 811281 PO Tel: 01223 812863 

Shop opening: 5.30am-8pm 7 days
Post Office: 9am-5.30pm Sat 9am-12.30pm

Your All-in-One Shop
Groceries, chilled & frozen food, delicatessen, confectionery, off-licence,

haberdashery, household, healthcare, stationery and greeting cards. 
Free local delivery of grocery orders 

TV licence, Top-ups, elec/gas keys/tokens, money transfer, phone cards, congestion charges.
Newsagency with home delivery to Bottisham, Lode, Longmeadow, Quy, 
Six Mile Bottom and Swaffham Bulbeck. Dry Cleaning & Floral Service

FREE TO USE ATM MACHINE
Vehicle Licences • Personal Banking • Foreign Exchange 

Phone Cards & Mobile Top-Ups • On-line Lottery.

Copy deadline for next issue is 14 November.

Please send material to the editor at cresset@bottishampc.org.uk

Have you thought of advertising your business in The Cresset? 

Email the Editor for details: cresset@bottishampc.org.uk 

ART CLUB
Bottisham Community Library

FoR ReCepTion +

Saturday mornings 

10:15 to 11:15

£15 per term 

For more info 

please contact: 

Kate 811287 or 

dineshv@msn.com

If we want to borrow any ideas from across the Atlantic then perhaps we should look at
their American Football ‘draft’ system… but that’s a-whole-nother matter (as I heard –
somewhat surprisingly – uttered on the BBC recently)!

Before closing, I must just mention two momentous events in cycling recently. Jens
Voigt, that lovable, irrepressible German, who epitomises everything heroic about
competitive sport, broke the ‘Hour’ record with a distance of 51.115km. That’s nearly
32mph folks! Then Sir Bradley Wiggins won the World Championship Time Trial, beating
defending champion Tony Martin to become only the second Briton after Chris Boardman
to achieve this. Chapeau Wiggo… now how about that Hour record?

TTFN Gerry Daish

(Sports Nut continued.)
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M&P
LANDSCAPE AND DESIGN

Patios, Block Paving, Fencing,
Turfing and all Gardening needs.

References available on request.

Local tradesman • Free estimates

PLEASE CALL

01223 811144
MOB 07837 358550

JANE NEWBURY
SCHOOL OF DANCING

MO N D A Y S  
Nursery Movement — 3:00-3:30pm
Junior Ballet — 3:45-4:15pm
Junior Modern Dance — 4:15-4:45pm
Intermediate Ballet — 4:45-5:15pm
Senior Modern Dance — 5:15-5:45pm

Senior Ballet — 5:45-6:30pm
Ladies Ballet — 6:30-7:30pm
W E D N E S D A Y S
Dance Club A — 4:30-5:30pm
Dance Club B — 5:30-6:30pm
Adult Tap Class — 6:30-7:30pm

Dance classes in Swaffham Bulbeck School Hall

For further details please telephone 01223 812154

EX ROYAL BALLET
A . I . S . T.D . (C .B . )
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Taking on responsibility…

Whales, Bears, Eagles, Glaciers and real Mountains – these were some of the treasures
in store for us during our recent trip to Alaska, British Columbia and Alberta. And of course
the Rocky Mountaineer train was a must to conclude our trip and didn’t disappoint. We
chose to take the reverse route through the Rockies and went from Vancouver via Kamloops
to Banff, in other words ascending into the Rockies and enjoying a vista that became more
and more dramatic and imposing as the two day journey unfolded. There were so many
highlights during our tour but I think the moment that made us look on in awe and wonder
and one that really grabbed the essence of raw nature was to listen in total silence to the
‘talking’ Glaciers – creaking, grumbling and groaning; displaying a deep incandescent blue.
And then to hear the rumble followed by the boom of the fissure as the glacier calved into
the sea forming a new iceberg. I have no doubt that close friends and new acquaintances
will hear about nothing else for weeks and possibly months to come…

What also impressed us about Canada in addition to the interested and helpful people
was the courteous, considerate and tolerant nature of the motorists. We hardly ever heard
the blast of a horn as traffic regulations in the most part were adhered to wherever we went.
Speaking to our ‘Tofino Bus’ coach driver he said there was a scheme in place that allowed
members of the public to report ‘irresponsible driving’ which tended to have the effect of
normalising motorists’ behaviour. A form of self-policing I suppose which accorded the
general public empowerment to concern themselves with upholding better driving
standards. Another quality we found in Canada that we certainly don’t find in this country
anymore, or elsewhere in Europe come to that, is ‘taking responsibility for your own
actions’. For example; if you’re daft enough to be wearing ear buds plugged into your
Smart Phone and step into the road and get hit then YOU, and no one else, are at fault! I’d
like to see that endorsed in Cambridge! Furthermore, and comparable to the US, railway
lines are NOT fenced off in rural towns and villages and have ‘open’ barriers at formal
crossings – your safety in crossing those lines is your responsibility. Tragic though it was I
wonder what the outcome of the Elsenham enquiry would have been had the same
happened in Canada or in the US!! Much sensibility could be regained from our
‘Commonwealth Cousins’ who continue to nurture the use of ‘common sense’. Justifiably
even more reason why the Commonwealth should continue as a valued institution! Perhaps
to disentangle the UK from the ‘red tape’ of the EU, other than for trade, in favour of a new
relationship with the Commonwealth is not such an impractical idea. After all it is argued
that we Brits are not really Europeans in the manner that Brussels would have us be having
far more in common with those once colonial nations who continue to share like values!

And so closer to home; sadly while we were away another stalwart of the Bottisham
community left us, this time Charles McCartney. I didn’t know Charles that well but my
memory of him is that he didn’t shy away from community and public responsibility;
volunteering and devoting much of his spare time in the village to Parish Council, the
Village College and to local Charities to name but a few. I’m sure we’d all wish to express
our condolences and sadness to the whole family at this difficult time.

Well well. Scotland has voted to remain in the Union and Bottisham now has its Traffic
Speed Calming partially installed. Good news in both respects firstly because I doubt that

Jolley Old World

(Jolley continued on page 54.)
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Scotland would have made it on its own economically and secondly because the Traffic
Speed Calming schemes have taken far too long to put into effect. I notice that there are
already signs of scuff marks on the top of the cushions which suggest they are being hit at
speed – the warning signs are there and are quite visible. The message will soon get through
to motorists that if you are travelling within the 30 mph speed limit the cushions can be
negotiated quite safely. 

I really can’t understand the arrogance of some motorists and motorcyclists that
persistently exceed the speed limits through the village as well as the air of self-importance
of some drivers who persist on parking on double yellow lines outside The Bell – probably
the same people! Not only are they parking illegally, even if it is just for a minute or two;
they are also creating a dangerous hazard by impeding the visibility of motorists joining the
High Street from Bell Road. Admittedly parking is at a premium but with a little bit of
common sense and less selfishness it can be achieved. As nice as it is to have the ‘triangle’
there perhaps village growth advocates this area should be given over to parking. A worthy
scheme for consideration as part a Local Highways application perchance, which I gather
Parish Council has again turned down due to the lack of identifiable village projects!! Or,
if this idea doesn’t find favour, possibly a suitably equipped outdoor exercise resource as
part of a broader village recreational policy.

Finally, wouldn’t it be brilliant if we all became a little more considerate and civic
minded - taking on responsibility for what we do rather than persisting with the ‘ME’
attitude and thus blaming someone else or the ‘system’.    TJ

(Jolley continued.)

Irina Kirillova was a most interesting speaker informing us of her time travelling with Royalty
to Russia as their interpreter. Her first visit was with the Prince of Wales through several
Central Asian Countries in an effort to establish trade and business contacts in the late 1980’s.
She was able to save Prince Charles from a delicious meal of the roasted head and eyes of a
horse (a local delicacy) by explaining that his love of horses was too great to allow him to eat
one. They still paraded it in front of him. In Turkmenistan they were seated at a horseshoe
shaped table (she on a small stool just behind him)  and were presented with a 25 course meal.
Not that they ate much as the food was quickly moved to allow for the next course. A litre of
brandy was taken by the President on this occasion – Prince Charles sipped water. In Lithuania
they met in a large silver lined room – floors and ceiling – they mined so much that they
thought they would use it. She also accompanied the Queen and Prince Philip on their visit to
Russia to meet President Yeltsin firstly in Moscow and later they hosted a dinner on Britannia
before returning home from St Petersburg. She travelled several times with Prince Michael of
Kent who bears an uncanny resemblance to the last Tsar Nicholas. In fact the elderly female
beggars at the door of the Naval Church in St Petersburg were convinced that the Tsar had been
re-incarnated. She had many such stories and was warmly thanked in Russian. 

There are a few seats available on the shopping trip to Norwich on Saturday 15th
November departing the College at 8.30am and leaving Norwich at 4.30pm. Cost £10.
Please contact Margaret Hill on 01223 812293 if you would like to come.

We have recently been given some WI papers relating to our initial meeting in April
1918 and covering the period until 1944. If you have any items in your loft relating to the
WI in past years we should be delighted to have them.

We filled 30 boxes for Samaritan’s Purse Operation Christmas Child this year. We are
very grateful to those who came to cover and pack the boxes and for the generous amount
of items sent as gifts to be included. We shall be holding 2 coffee mornings to raise funds
to pay for the delivery costs.

Our next meeting is on Tuesday 18th November when Barbara Kettel  will speak about
Cambridge City Food Bank in the Lecture Room at the College at 7.30pm. 

New members and visitors are always welcome. Sylvia Overton 

Bottisham WI

B O T T I S H A M  PA R I S H  C O U N C I L

COUNCILLOR VACANCY
There is currently a vacancy on the Parish Council.  If you wish to

apply or find out more information please contact:-

Christine Bryant – Chair  Tel:  811767
Or

Claire Fullwood – Clerk Tel:  07914 219732 
(e-mail:  clerk@bottishampc.org.uk)



At a Glance

NOVEMBER
4/11/12/18/19/25/26 BRBL Line dancing
1 BRBL Family disco
2 Lode Marathon
5      BBPC –  If only I had. Members appraise & discus their entries. 
7 Swaffham Bulbeck Firework party
8 BRBL Poppy dinner
9 Remembrance Sunday service Bottisham
12    BBPC – Photoshop Demonstration. Talk by Ian Kippax.
13   Bags to school collection day
19    BBPC – Nature Photography. Talk by Roger Hance. FRPS
25 Gardening Club, Poppy Lounge 7.30pm
26    BBPC – Creative Board Competition. Judge David Huber.
29 Hilton Park Christmas fair
30 BVC Friend’s Christmas fayre

DECEMBER
2/9/10/16/17/23/30 BRBL Line dancing
3      BBPC -  A bit of him and a bit of her. Talk by Paul Radden & Shirley Radden
6 Saplings Christmas kids craft workshop
10   BBPC – Quiz Night.  Chairman Gerry Metcalfe.

JANUARY
6/13/14/20/21/27/28 BRBL Line dancing 
2 Precept funding deadline date
7     BBPC -  Showing of EAF Annual Exhibition. CD Presentation.
14   BBPC – Projected Image Competition No.2 Judge  Peter Howsam.
21   BBPC – If only I had. Members appraise & discus their entries.           
28  BBPC –“ Images of India”. Digital presentation by David Steel

GC = Bottisham & District Gardening Club meets at BRBL Poppy Restaurant at 7.30pm
BRBL = Bottisham Royal British Legion Social Club
BBPC = Bottisham & Burwell Photographic Club meets Tuesdays at Lode Chapel

7.30pm - Non Member £2
W I = Meet at the BVC Lecture Room at 7.30pm
Lib = Bottisham Community Library Assoc.
MU = Mother’s Union meet at Lode Chapel 2.30pm Third Thursday

This list is a ‘quick view one liner’ with brief details and a contact number if possible. 
Please let the editor have details by the 11th. E-mail;- cresset@bottishamPC.org.uk 

5756

Copy deadline for the next issue is 14 November. 

Please send material to the editor at cresset@bottishampc.org.uk
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• En-suite rooms with colour TV.

Self catering cottage also available
at Swaffham Prior.

JeFFReY D. WICK
PaINTeR / DeCORaTOR

INTERIOR / EXTERIOR

30 YEARS EXPERIENCE

FREE ESTIMATES

OAP Discount

Reliable & Professional service

Phone: 01223 813762

Mobile: 07788 165676

11 Heath Road

swaffham Bulbeck

Cambridge

CB25 0ls

REFLEXOLOGY
f o r  H e a l t h  a n d  v i t a l i t y

reflexology has been 
an effective treatment for:

migraine • Back Pain • infertility • arthritis 
• sleep disorders • Hormonal disorders (including

Pmt) • sports injuries • digestive disorders •
relaxation • stress related conditions

(exams,work,home,life) • Little people in nappies!
(Babyflex) • men and women, young and old.

Jennie A Fatibene MAR MBFVEA

tel: 01223 811045 

or 07821 611315

**Gift vouchers available**
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Bottisham Patients’ Group

The big news in October was the awarding of the contract to provide an integrated service to improve
older people’s healthcare and adult community services across Cambridgeshire and Peterborough.
The UnitingCare Partnership has been selected; it is a consortium of Cambridgeshire and
Peterborough NHS Foundation Trust with Cambridge University Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust.
The programme’s aim is to get the best possible services for older people, particularly the elderly and
frail, and adults with long term conditions, providing healthcare in more joined-up and innovative
ways. The Partnership will be responsible for ensuring that care is much better coordinated. They will
directly provide and hold the budget for the following services:

• Urgent care for adults aged over 65 including inpatients as well as A&E services; 
• Mental Health Services for people aged over 65; 
• Adult (all people over 18) community health services for example, district nursing,

rehabilitation and therapy after injury or illness, speech and language therapy, care for patients
with complex wounds, support for people with respiratory disease or diabetes; 

• And other health services which support the care of people aged over 65. 
UnitingCare is not a private company but a partnership of current providers of NHS services.

It will employ staff who currently provide these services and will need to work closely with GPs,
social services (provided by local authorities) and with others, including ambulance services, out-
of-hours services, voluntary organisations and housing services. A set of criteria (What do good
services look like?) called an Outcomes Framework has been developed. This is part of the
contract and performance will be measured against it, with payment linked to achieving the
outcomes. This should ensure improvements can be achieved across the whole service. The
service will start in April 2015 after when the Patients’ Group will welcome feedback on patients’
experiences of the service and about whether or not it is meeting its objectives. To find out more:
www.cambridgeshireandpeterboroughccg.nhs.uk 

Ambulatory Blood Pressure Monitors (ABPM)    Keeping high blood pressure under control
is crucial to the successful treatment of many conditions, e.g. diabetes and heart disease. Monitoring
a patients’ blood pressure for 24 hours is frequently used by doctors to inform their choice of
effective treatments. Currently, Bottisham patients who need an ABPM have to travel to
Addenbrooke’s hospital to have it fitted, then travel back there to have it removed. Then their GP
has to wait for the results to come back to the Practice. The Patients’ Group has agreed to raise funds
to pay for an ABPM for Bottisham Medical Practice so that patients can have the monitor fitted at
the surgery and their GP can have quick access to the readings. If you attended the ‘flu clinics in
October and bought a ticket for the tombola, you were among the first to contribute to this fund
raising project. More details of the project and of how donations can be made will be posted on the
PG’s notice board and explained in the December village magazines.

‘Flu jabs If you are reading this, are eligible for a free ‘flu jab but haven’t yet had it, phone the
Practice on 01223 810030 to book an appointment. While the Saturday morning clinics have
finished, ‘flu jabs are still available.

The Dispensary We have been alerted, via the Editor’s Letters pages of The Cresset, to some
critical feedback about the Dispensary. We welcome feedback from all patients of Bottisham
Medical Practice on its general services. You can email us at patientsgroup@outlook.com or write
to us care of the surgery. If you have a complaint - or a compliment - about your or your family’s
medical care please contact the Practice Manager direct.

Healthy Walking Group The PG’s November walks will be led by Steve Gilson, our
accredited walk leader, on Friday 7th and Wednesday 26th, starting from the surgery car park at
11.00 am. Anglesey Abbey walks continue weekly on Thursdays from the Visitors’ Centre starting
at 10.00 am. All patients are welcome on all these walks. Bottisham Patients’ Group Committee
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BOTTISHAM COMMUNITY

LIBRARY ASSOCIATION

LIBrAry oPENING HoUrS

Monday Closed

Tuesday 3-5pm and 6-8pm

Wednesday 10-11.30am

Thursday 3-5pm

Friday 6-8pm

Saturday 10am-12noon

Working in Partnership with the
County Library Service.

Bottisham Parish Council

CHaIR

CHRISTINE BRYANT 127 High Street 811767

PaRIsH COUNCIllORs

ROBERT ALTHAM Hall Farm, Lode Road 811418
STEVEN ARONSON 61 Bell Road 812823
HILDA BUCHANAN 55 Beechwood Avenue 811689
MARIA DICKSON 5 Jenyns Clos 812499
ROS HALL 18 Spring Lane 811819
STEVEN O’DELL 23 Downing Close 812230
JON OGBORN Woodward Drive 812631
PAUL WHITE 65 Ox Meado 813630

DIsTRICT COUNCIllORs

KEVIN ELLIS 20 Peacock Drive 813034
ROBERT STEVENS 51 Northfields, Lode 811643

COUNTY COUNCIllOR

MATHEW SHUTER The Old Maltings,   01638 508729
High St, Brinkley

PaRIsH CleRK

CLAIRE FULLWOOD 26 Peacock Drive  07914 219732

The Rain Spot

We had 19.8mm of rain in September with 24 days with no rain. In fact we had none for the
first 14 days. This month’s chart makes it easier to see how our September rainfall had
reduced over the last 21 years. If you look at the high September years of, 1995, 1998, 2000,
2006, 2008, 2010 & 2013 it’s easy to see that the rainfall is dropping steadily.

Terry Chapman

Copy deadline for next issue is 14 November.
Please send material to the editor at cresset@bottishampc.org.uk

         

 

  
 

01223 812444

CB25 9HA
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Bottisham Website:................................................................................WWW.BOTTISHAMPC.ORG.UK
Holy Trinity Church: Revd Sue Giles...............................................................................................812726
Roman Catholic Priest: Monsignor Eugène Harkness. Parish of St Philip Howard ............01223 211235
RE:NEW/Lode Chapel: Rev. Simon Goddard.......................................................................01223 812881
Bottisham Surgery: ..............................................................................................................................................................
Enquiries and Appointments ..............................................................................................................810030
Out of Hours only – Urgentcare Cambridge ............................................................................................111

Bottisham Library: ............................................................................................................................812354
Library hours: Monday Closed; Tuesday 3-5pm and 6-8pm; Wednesday 10-11.30am

Thursday 3-5pm; Friday 6-8pm; Saturday 10am-12noon
Cambridgeshire Police HQ: ...................................................................................................01480 456111
Cambridgeshire Police: ................(NON-URGENT MATTERS) ring 101 - In EMERGENCIES ring 999
Police community support officer Ian Hawkins PCSO 7274 at Ely Police Station .....Contact through 101 

1st Bottisham Rainbows/1st Bottisham Brownies: Kay Pearce......................................................811055
Bottisham Bowling Club: Keith Gibson, Secretary ..........................................................................811049
Bottisham Boys Football Club: Jim Tideswell .................................................................................812591
Bottisham Carpet Bowls Club: Nora Watson ..................................................................................812121
Bottisham Community Primary School: Headteacher Paul Belzar.................................................811235
Bottisham Cricket Club: Graham Barker/Charles Fletcher...............................................812087 / 811039
Bottisham Football: John Turner/Tim Sale ....................................................07841592203 / 07743862836
Bottisham Pharmacy: ........................................................................................................................812321
Bottisham Pool Association: Manager - Jason Rye...........................................................................811121
Bottisham Royal British Legion Club: Secretary - Suzy Woolley ..................................................812063
Branch Chairman: John Overton .......................................................................................................811792
www.britishlegion.org.uk/branches/bottisham

Bottisham Scout Group: Group Contact: Linda Jones .....................................................................813040
Bottisham Sports Association: Graham Barker ................................................................................812087
Bottisham Village College, School:...................................................................................................811250
Evening Classes, Clubs and Youth Club Information ........................................................................811372

Bottisham W.I.: Secretary - Jenn White • mrandjw@btinternet.com ...............................................811600 
Cambridgeshire County Councillor: Mathew Shuter...........................................................01638 508729
East Cambridgeshire District Offices: ..................................................................................01353 665555
East Cambridgeshire District Councillors: Kevin Ellis ..............................................................................813034

Robert Stevens.........................................................................811643
Girlguiding Bottisham District: Cambs East County office • www.cambseastguides.org.uk ........01223 813917
Parish Council Chairman: Christine Bryant ....................................................................................811767
Parish Council Clerk: Claire Fullwood .................................................................................07914 219732
Queen’s Court Day Centre: ..............................................................................................................811905
MP for Cambs South East Constituency: 
James Paice (House of Commons. London SW1)..............................................Direct Line: 020 7219 5063

E-mail: paicejet@parliament.uk • www.jimpaice.com • Fax: 020 7219 3804
Cambridgeshire Trading Standards Helpdesk: ...................................................................0845 3030666
Saplings Playgroup Playhut:.............................................................................................................813226
Milton Road Tip: Apr to Sept - Weekdays 9.00am-8.00pm: Weekends 9.00am-6.00pm.................860674

Oct to Mar - 9.00am-4.00pm

CRESSET Editor: ................................................................................................email: cresset@bottishampc.org.uk
Treasurer, Advertising rates and payment: Rhona Walker, 94 High Street, Bottisham...........................811402
Distribution: Ian & Helen Cole ................................................................................................................................812573
Design/Artwork: ONG • codge.com • codge@codge.com.................................................................01449 675548

The Cresset: While every effort is made to ensure accuracy we cannot accept liability for any mistakes or misprints.
The views of, or any opinions expressed, are not those of the EDITOR. The Editor cannot accept any responsibility 
for statements made in advertisements.

Useful Information

websitedesign promodesign brandidentity advertising marketing directmail
packaging exhibitions outdooradvertising ecomms logodesign illustration photography

retouching businesscollateral copywriting brochures magazines bookcovers
programmes prospectuses booklets posters pamphlets catalogues MACtraining

facebook.com/OldNewtonGraphics

facebook.com/OldNewtonGraphics




